Press Release, 12 September 2022
Honolulu, Hawaii

H.E. President David Kabua Attends the 12th Pacific Islands Conference of Leaders
(PICL)

On Monday, 12 September 2022, His Excellency David Kabua, President of the Republic of the
Marshall Islands joined fellow Leaders from the Pacific at the 12th Pacific Islands Conference of
Leaders meeting held in Honolulu, Hawaii from 12-14 September 2022.

Hosted by the East-West Center’s Pacific Islands Development Program, this year’s meeting is
the first in-person meeting of PICL Leaders since 2016. This year’s theme, “Pu‘uhonua: The
Pacific Way Forward” focusing on regional priorities and concerns.

President Kabua is joined at this year’s meeting by fellow Leaders from 20 member governments
including FSM and Palau.

Along the margins of the 12th PICL President Kabua and Foreign Minister Kitlang Kabua, held

bilateral meetings with high-level representatives from the United States, Australia and New
Zealand as well as meetings with fellow MPS Leaders of FSM and Palau..
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